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Date         25 February 2011



Dear Pension Scheme Manager

PUBLIC SECTOR TRANSFER CLUB – REVISED CLUB MEMORANDUM
The Club Memorandum has been revised and re-issued, reflecting the fact that most Club schemes will from April 2011, be uprating pensions in deferment/payment in line with the Consumer Prices Index (CPI).  The new Memorandum (PSTC 4, February 2011) will be available from 28 February 2011 on the Civil Service website:

www.civilservice.gov.uk/my-civil-service/pensions/index.aspx
(scroll down and click on the link “Public Sector Transfer Club”).
If you are unable to access the website, please e-mail Jeanette Barker (Jeanette.Barker@cabinet-office.x.gsi.gov.uk), who will e-mail you a copy of the new Club Memorandum.

The main differences from the previous version (issued in January 2009) are:

· Revised Club transfer value factors, effective from 1 October 2010, have been incorporated (Annex 1);

· Actuarial assumptions have been updated (Annex 2); and

· Examples have been updated (Annex 3).

Yours sincerely
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Colin Hennem

Club Secretariat
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